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2017 Annual Report - Summary 
 
 

North Lake’s Vision 
 

“To Grow the  Community 

of Christ Followers.” 

 

 

 

North Lake’s Mission  
 

“Be Christ Followers who 

share Christ’s love with the 

community through our 

words and actions.” 

 

North Lake Presbyterian Church 
 

975 Rolling Acres Road 
Lady Lake, FL  32159 

(352) 753-8484 phone (352) 753-3982 fax 
www. northlakepc.org 

 

 

For more details you can read the complete 2017 annual report at the North 
Lake website (www.northlakepc.org) 

 
Dear North Lake Members and Friends: 
 

Our 25th Anniversary celebration climaxed with two special worship services 
and a reception for returning members, staff, and friends on Sunday, March 
26th.  I was blessed that day to stand beside my predecessor Denny Dennison 
and founding pastor Gary Lester, who delivered an excellent message filled 
with memories and rejoicing. The video testimonies during March told the 
story of God’s faithfulness through the years. We were reminded what a great 
heritage we have and how NLPC ministries have made a difference in our 
community in the name of Jesus. This summary highlights the major               
developments or accomplishments of 2017, but many more could be cited. 
For the complete Annual Report, visit the website or request a copy in the 
Church Office. 
 
DISCIPLESHIP 
 

Discipleship is the core purpose of NLPC. We exist to help persons find and 
follow Jesus. We want to know Jesus as Savior, serve him as Lord, and share 
His graceful love with the world. The Discipleship Team has made               
tremendous progress with their logo and model: Connect, Grow, Serve. You 
can see these words above the Discipleship station in the lobby, but they are 
even more apparent in the results. We welcomed 92 new members through 
the 101 Class, and many of them participated in the seven 100 level seminars 
designed for new members. Bible studies, men’s groups, Presbyterian 
Women’s circles, and Sunday school classes are thriving, including a new 

class following the 9:45 a.m. service. 
Eight new small groups were launched 
during the year. Pastor Mike Smith led a 
spiritual retreat on prayer in April. Pastor 
Dan Baumann led a senior retreat at 
Daytona in November. The future of    
Little Blessings Christian Day Care came 

into focus with exciting plans developed for 2018 and beyond. Meanwhile, the 
children’s ministry had a great year with their regular weekly programs as   
well as special events like the Vacation Bible School and Christmas Night at 
North Lake. And new Director of Youth Ministry Brad Harter has created a  
dynamic, Christ-centered ministry with the middle school and high school     

 - i - 

92   new members united with NLPC 

8     new small groups were launched 

81   children and 51 volunteers in the         

Vacation Bible School 



 

Page 2 

2
0
1
7
 A

n
n

u
a
l 
R

e
p
o
rt

 -
 S

u
m

m
a
ry

 

students. Our 2017 highlights surely include the students who have made commitments to Christ, 
who have been baptized, who are growing in the knowledge and use of scripture in their daily lives, 
and who are visibly serving and participating in the overall life of the church. 
 
WELCOME AND WORSHIP 
 

We want the Sunday morning experience to be first-rate from arrival on campus through the worship 
service and beyond. The Welcome and Worship Team helped to redesign and implement the new 
stations in the lobby. They coordinate the wonderful ministers who serve in the parking lot, at the   
welcome center, ushering, distributing communion, and providing coffee and snacks in the Holy 
Grounds fellowship area. Our worship services featured the outstanding music ministries of NLPC. 
This year the choir made the transition from beloved conductor Sandra Willetts to Chris Endsley, who 
is off to a great start. As the organist and accompanist, Chris was already well-known to the choir, 
and they were delighted to have him move from the keyboard to the baton. Now Linda Rosalsky    
provides the accompaniment for our outstanding sanctuary music team. The worship planners and 
leaders work to coordinate the theme (for example, the Advent series of “The Ups and Downs of 
Christmas”) and the flow for each service, trying to provide an uplifting, God-glorifying experience. 
We also pay attention to the patterns of worship attendance. The contemporary service at 9:45 a.m. 
continues to grow at a modest rate. However, the traditional services were down in 2017, so that we 
had an overall decline of 4.8% in worship attendance. We are working to understand and reverse this 
direction of attendance in the 8:15 a.m. and 11:15 a.m. services. The pre-service hymn-sing led by 
Mike Snow, our Director of Worship and Music, is part of our response. 
 
MINISTRY AND MISSION 
 

One major objective, as we promote discipleship, is to help everyone find a way to serve and support 
the mission of the Lord. Therefore, we established a team of “Ministry Coaches” to assist new      
members to find their way into the life of the church and to coach them regarding volunteer            

opportunities in and through NLPC. With a solid year of      
encouraging results, we are broadening our approach to   
offer a ministry coach to anyone who is looking for some 
way to serve or connect within our congregation. The       
Ministry and Mission Team oversees this match-making 
process as well as the full scope of our mission relation-
ships. They have also established a new way to spotlight a 
monthly mission focus, the Second Mile Offering (SMO).   
The SMO does not add more offerings; actually it does the       
opposite, helping us to be more selective and focused in 
the mission-giving requests presented to the congregation. 
We began implementing the SMO in April, and the           
response has been excellent. For example, the annual 
backpack ministry received more financial support in one 

month (May) than it had in previous years when they requested funds during two months. We also 
saw the results in the magnificent response to the December SMO when more than $51,000 was  
donated to build a health clinic in the Tete province of Mozambique. The heart-felt gratitude of Rev. 
Nedson Zulu in Africa reached us immediately. Our NLPC mission portfolio in 2017 also included the 
dynamic mission partnership with the Presbyterian church in Caibarien, Cuba. Their pastor Edelberto 
Valdes Fleites visited with us last spring and preached on April 30. We stayed in touch with them and 
sent financial assistance after they were hit hard by Hurricane Maria. Of course, we continue to share 
the love of Jesus Christ in our own community through Operation Homebound, the Christian Food 
Pantry, Feed the Children, and numerous other mission initiatives. 

 - ii - 

North Lake Brethren in Mission: 

For all you friends, words will never be 

enough to say THANK YOU. But God       

understands better what we mean from deep 

down in our hearts. May God continue       

blessing you all for THE LOVE OFFERING. 

You all proved to us that we have friends who 

really care and can reach out with us to the 

needy communities    especially where health is 

concerned. 

 

-excerpt from the thank you letter 

of the Rev. Nedson Zulu 



CARE AND FELLOWSHIP 
 

Our NLPC care-system has clearly thrived with Lynn 
Miller in her first full year as the Director of                 
Congregational Care. In 2017 she completed her training 
and was officially commissioned by the Central Florida 
Presbytery for this role that she fills passionately and 
effectively. She has also been a champion for deacons 
at NLPC. Last summer we revised our congregational  
by-laws and elected nine deacons (in three classes of 
three each) who went to work immediately, making calls 
and contacts, extending the care of Christ in a beautiful 
way. The special congregational meeting to elect       
deacons offered a tasty bribe for the hundreds who     
attended: an ice cream social. That reflects the desire of 
the Care and Fellowship Team to provide enjoyable 
gatherings and support settings for our congregation. 
Last year they also coordinated two day-trips, one to the 
Holy Land theme park in Orlando and the other to St. Augustine “Night of Lights.” 
 
ADMINISTRATION 
 

The Administration Team makes sure we have the facilities, finances, equipment, supplies, staffing, 
and organization to fulfill our NLPC purpose of making disciples for Christ. They had a busy year with 
maintenance projects, extensive repairs from storm damage at Little Blessings, playground upgrades 
required for day-care certification, the acquisition of a 24 passenger bus, and a careful analysis of our 
security protocols, including a consultation with Lady Lake police. They guide the budget formation 
process and the stewardship efforts. We can thank them for an excellent year of planning and      
monitoring our finances. Their careful work and your generous giving enabled us to finish 2017 with 
$85,000 of income above expenses in our operating budget. That is almost the exact reverse of what 
happened in the prior year. In fact, the contributions to the operating budget were 7.3% higher than in 
2016, a very encouraging trend. 
 
BODY BUILDERS TEAM 
 

In the fall, the Session commissioned a new team for strategic planning, playfully called the Body 
Builders Team (BBT), based on Ephesians 4:15-16. I have the joy of facilitating that team that is    
considering how we are building up the Body of Christ at North Lake for the future. Our basic charter 
includes: 
¶ Clarify our NLPC purpose and vision  
¶ Identify our core ministries, mission commitments, and objectives for the coming years 
¶ Assess our campus, facilities, parking, and other assets that support our ministries 
¶ Develop plans to improve our capacity and impact for Christ 
¶ Provide ongoing reports to Session and a final report by June 19, 2018.  
We charged into our work in December with weekly meetings. We’ll be seeking your input as well as 
consulting with church staff, officers, and ministry leaders. Please keep the BBT and these planning 
endeavors in your prayers. 
 

May the Lord be glorified through the ministry and mission of 
North Lake Presbyterian Church for the next twenty-five years on 
the way to the Golden Anniversary! 
 
Rev. Dr. Jeffrey A. Hosmer 
Senior Pastor 

 - iii - 
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Back Row left to right:  Joan Kirby, Kathy Anderson, 
Lynn West, Carol Sabourin & Peg Kelley. 
Front Row left to right:  Paul Greene, Bob Null & Joe 
Fortenbaugh. Absent:  Mike England. 

December 31, 2017: 
 

1,552 Active members at NLPC 

 (net increase of 21) 

111 Affiliate members of NLPC 

 (net increase of 3) 
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Income     2017 Actual   2018 Budget       2017 Budget 

Tithes & Offerings         $1,989,727      $2,079,850           $1,909,399 

Other Revenue  $2,665 $3,000 $3,000 

Cost Reimbursements $18,000 $0 $18,000 

Total Revenue $2,010,392 $2,082,850 $1, 930,399 

Expenses      

Administration $188,560 $229,474 $180,454 

Facilities $163,290 $168,272 $159,121 

Ministries $57,036 $78,126 $51,437 

Missions & Outreach $73,735 $96,980 $87,340 

Salaries & Benefits $1,177,310 $1,252,598 $1,194,647 

Principal & Interest $265,198 $257,400 $257,400 

Total Expenses $1,925,129 $2,082,850 $1,930,399 

Excess Revenue over Expenses $85,263 $0 $0 

Assets   
        Dec. 31,     
         2017   

           Dec. 31,  
            2016 

Cash for Operating Purposes   $159,914   $134,594 

Cash for Designated Purposes  $616,012  $542,466 

Prepaid Assets  $16,558  $21,273 

Property and Equipment (after depreciation)  $6,448,353  $6,351,401 

Other Assets  $1,016  $1,016 

Total Assets  $7,241,853  $7,050,750 

Liabilities      

Current Liabilities  $90,914  $86,947 

Mortgage  $2,837,937  $2,982,923 

Total Current & Long Term Liabilities  $2,928,851  $3,069,870 

Restricted Funds  $597,822  $553,452 

Total Liabilities  $3,526,673  $3,623,322 

Net Assets  $3,715,180  $3,427,428 

Total Liabilities & Net assets   $7,241,853   $7,050,750 

$437,000  Was donated to specifically       

designated purposes, Designated 
Giving, by members of the          
congregation throughout the year. 

 

$2,426,648 Total donations by the              

congregation inclusive of           
Operating Budget donations and 
the Designated Giving donations 
reported immediately above. 

 

$377,000 Spent on missions both locally and 

abroad during 2017.  This equates 
to 16.8% of total giving during 
2017. 
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Annual Meeting of the Congregation of North Lake Presbyterian Church 
Tuesday, February 6, 2018 

6:00 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall 

 

 

Action items in bold 
 1. Call to order and verification of quorum Moderator Pastor Jeff Hosmer 

 
 2. Opening prayer Pastor Mike Smith 

 
 3. Election of Clerk pro-tem – David Tyler 

 
 4. Approve minutes of congregational meeting of February 7, 2017 

 a) February 7, 2017                         b) August 1, 2017 

 
 5. Report of the Nominating Committee Elder Charlotte Hornback 
 a. Election of elders to Session — Class of 2021 

 i. Wayne Butler  
 ii. Richard Vehling  
 iii. Judy Wardle  

 b. Election of deacons — Class of 2021 
 i. Carol Sabourin 
 ii. Joan Kirby 
 iii. Paul Greene 

 c. Election of members to 2018 Nominating Committee 

 
 6. Highlights Video and Review 2017 Annual Report   
 a. Summary Pastor Jeff Hosmer 
 b. Financial Report Church Administrator Dennis Heasty 

 
 7. Presentation of 2018 Budget 

 
 8. Motion from Session to approve terms of call for installed pastors  
                             (Pastor Jeff Hosmer & Pastor Mike Smith) 

 
 9. Introduction to the work of the Body Builders Team 

 
10. Celebration of the music ministry of Chris Endsley 

 
11. Motion to Adjourn and Closing Prayer 
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Richard Vehling was born and raised in Indianapolis, Indiana, and is one of eight 
children. Richard and his twin brother enlisted in the army and served two tours in 
Vietnam. Upon his return, he met his wife Carol. Richard and Carol have three   
children - two girls and one boy, Nine grandchildren and one great grandchild. 
They moved to Nashville, Tennessee, and became members of the Westside 
Cumberland Presbyterian Church. Richard was a member of the congregation for 
30 years and held numerous positions that included 28 years as an Elder. After 
retirement they moved to The Villages. Richard and Carol joined the church four 
years ago and at present are members of the choir. 

Thomas ´Wayneµ Butler is a native Floridian, born in St. Augustine, and moved to 
Fort Lauderdale when he was 7 years old.  He attended Southwest Baptist 
Church in Fort Lauderdale where he became a believer in Jesus Christ and was 
baptized. 
 

He graduated from Fort Lauderdale High School and attended Broward Commu-
nity College.  In 1974, Wayne began a 32 year career in sales with The French’s 
Foods Company and in 1988, accepted a new position as Regional Sales       
Manager in Fort Worth, TX.  Wayne attended the First United Methodist Church, 
Hurst, TX. 
 
After retirement, Wayne and his wife Linda moved to Del Webb Spruce Creek.  
They have 2 daughters, 4 grandchildren and 2 great grandchildren.  They have 
been members of NLPC since 2007.  Wayne completed the Old Testament      
Bethel Bible course in 2008 and serves on the Communion Servers Team. 
 
Wayne has been involved in Love INC for 8 years and has served on the board of 
directors for the past 3 years.   
 

Biographies  

 

Judy Wardle grew up in Youngstown, Ohio, and married Bill Wardle in 1960.  
They had three children and five grandchildren.  Before her marriage, Judy was 
converted to the Presbyterian Church. Judy and Bill attended Christ Church 
Presbyterian (USA) in Youngstown where she was an ordained Elder and       
Co-Leader of the Women’s Organization. 
 
Judy taught 1st grade briefly, was a stay at home mom, and then became a 
Real Estate Broker and Salesperson for over 20 years.  During this time she 
was part owner of a ReMax office. 
 
Judy and Bill moved to The Villages 14 years ago and have enjoyed golfing and 
water aerobics. They found North Lake Presbyterian Church and have enjoyed 
the people and ministries.  Judy has served as a leader for the Esther Circle at 
North Lake and a server for funeral luncheons. She is looking forward to        
serving as an Elder and serving the Lord. 

Wayne Butler 
Ministry & Mission Elder 
Class of 2021 

Richard Vehling 
Discipleship Elder 
Class of 2021 

Judy Wardle 
Welcome & Worship Elder 
Class of 2021 
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North Lake Presbyterian Church 
Annual Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, February 7, 2017 - 6:00 p.m. 
Fellowship Hall 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
The Annual Meeting of the Congregation of North Lake Presbyterian Church was called to order 
by the Moderator, Senior Pastor Jeff Hosmer, at 6:00 o'clock p.m. on Tuesday, February 7, 2017, 
in the Fellowship Hall of the Church.  The Moderator declared a quorum (10%) of the                
Congregation to be present. 
 

OPENING PRAYER 
 

The Moderator called upon the Vice-Moderator, Associate Pastor, Mike Smith, to lead the        
Congregation in an opening prayer. 
 

CLERK PRO-TEM 
 

The  Moderator advised the Congregation of the need to appoint a Clerk Pro-Tem for the purpose 
of recording the actions taken at the Meeting.  He suggested  Member and Veteran  Elder, David 
Tyler, for the position.  Upon motion duly made, seconded, and passed unanimously, David Tyler 
was selected to serve as the Clerk Pro-Tem to record the matters to come before the              
Congregational Meeting. 
 

MINUTES OF  THE 2016 ANNUAL MEETING OF THE CONGREGATION 
 

The Moderator referred the members attention to the Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the      
Congregation held on February 2, 2016, copies of which had been made available to the        
Congregation.  He inquired as to whether or not there were any corrections or additions to be 
made to those Minutes.  None were expressed.  The Moderator called for approval as prepared.  
Upon Motion duly made, seconded, and passed unanimously the Minutes were approved as 
printed. 

 

REPORT OF THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
 

The Moderator next called upon the Chair of the Nominating Committee, Elder Charlotte        
Hornback, to present the report of the Nominating Committee for members to serve as Elders for 
the upcoming year(s).  Elder Hornback presented the names of the following members for the  
position of Elder as recommended by the Nominating Committee:     
 

1. Rose Gorman   -   Class of 2020 (Second Term); 
2. Bill Johnston     -   Class of 2020; 
3.  Dick Young      -   Class of 2020; and 
4. Dottie Wise      -   Class of 2019  (Filling unexpired term of Lynn Miller) 

 

Elder Charlotte Hornback next moved the election of the above named for the terms listed.  The  
Moderator called for any further nominations from the floor.  None were advanced.  Upon motion 
duly made, seconded, and passed unanimously, nominations were closed, and a unanimous     
ballot was cast for the nominees for the office of Elder of North Lake Presbyterian Church for the 
terms set forth above. 

 

Insert 
Page 3 
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 North Lake Presbyterian Church 
Annual Meeting Minutes (Contõd) 

  
Elder Charlotte Hornback further reported that the Nominating Committee proposes Ann 
Collins, Sandy Emery and Orv Liesman for election as members of the 2017 Nominating    
Committee.  Elder Hornbeck further moved the election of the three named above. The       
Moderator declared the floor open for further nominations for members to serve on the 2017 
Nominating Committee.  None were advanced.  The Motion on  the floor was then duly       
seconded, and passed unanimously.  
 

The Moderator then expressed the appreciation of the body to  Elder Charlotte Hornback and 
her Committee  for their service;  also to Orv Liesman for his service as Clerk of the Session; 
and to Orv Liesman, Lynn Miller, and Judy Etheridge for their service as Elders on the        
Session. 
 

PROPOSAL FOR DEACONS 
 

       The Moderator next called the members attention to the Proposal for Deacons that was 
attached to the materials provided for the Meeting as Attachment “A”.  He introduced the    
subject by referencing the Biblical basis for the position and function, and the authorization for 
such a position, as is found in the Book of Order of our Denomination.   He noted the that 
even with the outstanding service of our pastoral staff, including the recent addition of our new 
Director of Congregational Care; our excellent congregational involvement through the 
Stephens ministry;   the mens and womens groups; the support groups for specific purposes; 
and an extremely active and diversified mission portfolio, etc. many of the staff and leadership 
felt that we were needing to do more.  After considerable study by the staff and the Session, it 
was the consensus that more brains, eyes, voices, arms, backs, and legs were needed to 
make Congregational Care a core part of our Mission as a Church.  Based upon this study, 
the Session has proposed an amendment to our By Laws, to create a ministry of Deacons to 
assist in the expansion and performance of this Mission, under the authority and supervision 
of the Session and the Director of Congregational Care.  A copy of the recommended   
amendment, See Attachment “A”, to the By Laws of North Lake Presbyterian Church that is 
proposed for action is enclosed in the materials provided for this meeting.  Much discussion 
ensued. In summary, there was unanimous consensus that there was a need for the deacons 
as provided, but some concern as to why a similar proposal brought forth several years ago 
had been abandoned.  The Moderator was unaware of the details of that action.  However, in 
light of the agreed need for this program, he offered to investigate and defer implementation of 
the program until all legal requirements have been met. Thereupon, a motion to adopt the 
amendment to the By Laws of North Lake Presbyterian Church to establish the Deacons      
Program was duly made, seconded, and passed unanimously, subject to the results of the   
investigation. 

 
REVIEW OF THE 2016 ANNUAL REPORT AND FINANCIAL REPORT 

 
The Moderator referred the attention of the members to the materials for the meeting which 
included the 2016 written Annual Report, the Financial Report, and the detailed back up   
therefore.  He next called upon Church Administrator, Dennis Heasty, to provide explanation 
and details regarding the Financial Report.  Dennis explained that in 2015, we had been 
overly optimistic in projecting the income for 2016 at 10% over the actual income for 2015.   
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 North Lake Presbyterian Church 
Annual Meeting Minutes (Contõd) 

      
The actual income received in 2016 amounted to only a 1.5% increase over that received in 
2015.  However, good fiscal and operational management reduced our actual expenses so 
that our actual shortage amounted to only 2%, and we used past general fund surpluses to 
fully pay all of our expenses, including fully funding our directed commitments.  As a result, as 
will be seen later, adjustments were made in the preparation of the 2017 Budget.  Dennis    
responded to several questions, including individual payment of the annual assessment,   
available amounts to pay monthly bills, etc., until all questions were answered.   

 
PRESENTATION OF THE 2017 BUDGET 

 
The Moderator called upon the Church Administrator to present the 2017 budget. In summary, 
Dennis noted that the Budget for this year, 2017, was based on projected income at the level 
actually received in 2016, and expenses limited so as not to exceed the projected income.  
 
The result of the application of these budgeting principles was that certain programs were not 
expanded as requested and salaries of all staff were frozen.  Discussion ensued and            
continued until all questions were answered.   
 

APPROVAL OF THE TERMS OF CALL FOR THE INSTALLED PASTORS  
 
The Moderator first called upon Elder Judy Etheridge to Chair the Meeting. The installed    
pastors and their spouses were then invited to leave Fellowship Hall.  After the installed staff 
departed, Judy explained that the Meeting would next consider the compensation and benefit 
packages for these staff members. The Church Administrator explained that the now           
Approved 2017 Budget provided for no increase in compensation for the installed staff and the 
only benefit change was to add 2 weeks of vacation for the Senior Pastor to bring him to the 
level he had enjoyed prior to coming to NLPC. The Moderator Pro Tem next called for a     
motion from the floor.  Upon motion duly made, seconded and passed unanimously, the Calls 
for the installed staff were continued at current levels of compensation and benefits, with the 
one exception that the Senior Pastor's vacation was increased by 2 weeks per year.  The     
installed staff and their spouses returned to the Meeting. 
 

PREVIEW OF THE 25TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
 

Upon his resumption of the Chair, the Moderator called upon Elder Judy Etheridge as Chair of 
the 25th Anniversary Celebration Committee to bring the Congregation up to date on what was 
in the planning stages for the year-long Celebration of the 25th year of our existence as a 
Church.  Judy outlined the highlights of what promises to be an exciting time in the life of our 
Church.  Many Special Events are planned, including the return of our original pastor to 
preach from our pulpit again.  Keep watching for the announcements of the events as they are 
scheduled. 

2
0
1
7
 A

n
n

u
a
l 
R

e
p
o
rt

 -
 S

u
m

m
a
ry

 I
n

s
e
rt

 Insert 

Page 5 

 - ix - 



 North Lake Presbyterian Church 
Annual Meeting Minutes (Contõd) 

      
 

CELEBRATION OF THE MUSIC MINISTRY OF DR. SANDRA WILLETTS 
 

The Moderator resumed the Chair and promptly announced that the plans for the Celebration 
of the Music Ministry of Dr. Sandra Willetts that was planned to commence now would have to 
be postponed to a future date due to the fact that the honoree was currently Hospitalized due 
to Pneumonia condition from which she has been suffering.  More later! 
 

ADJOURNMENT AND CLOSING PRAYER 
 
The Moderator called for any further business from the membership. There was no response. 
Upon motion duly made, seconded, and passed unanimously the Meeting was declared        
adjourned. The Moderator then lead the Membership in a Closing Prayer.  The Meeting was 
closed at approximately 7:10 p.m. 
         
  
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
W. David Tyler 
Clerk Pro Tem 
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NLPC Special Congregational Meeting, August 1, 2017 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Call to order 

 
The Special Meeting of the Congregation of the North Lake Presbyterian Church was called to    
order by the Moderator, Dr. Jeff Hosmer, 6:30 p.m. on the 1st day of August, 2017, in the Fellow-
ship Hall of the Church. The Meeting was opened with prayer. The Moderator declared a quorum to 
be present and noted for the record that the Meeting was being held pursuant to Notice to the     
Congregation given pursuant to the By Laws now in existence. The Moderator called the attention 
of the Congregation to the Agenda for the Meeting, which called for hymn singing to begin,        
presentation and discussion of the Proposed New By Laws, if adopted, the election of the new 
Board of Deacons, followed by fellowship and ice cream, served by the youth of the Church.  
 

Hymn Singing 
 
From a list of hymns (68), the Congregation was invited to select hymns to be sung. After Mike and 
Michelle Snow led the Congregation in song through 6-7 hymns, the first session of singing was 
declared over and the Moderator began to chair the formal business of the Meeting.  
 

Business Meeting 
 

The Moderator began the Business Meeting by first giving some history regarding the significant 
portion of the Amendments of the By Laws, which were found in By Law III of the New Proposed By 
Laws. These provisions called for the formation of a Board of Deacons of nine members to assist 
the Church in serving its invalid, home-bound, grieving, and infirm members who were unable to 
journey to the Church property to receive services at the Church building. The Moderator explained 
the history of the current document, copies of which had been made available to the membership of 
the Church the previous Sunday, on the internet, and also available for the Congregation at the   
current time in the Fellowship Hall at the back of the room. The Moderator opened the floor for 
questions and discussion, if any. Question #1 - Had the Presbytery approved the action proposed? 
The Moderator responded that Presbytery approval was unnecessary, since the Book of Order 
made clear provision for the establishment of Deacons at the option of the local Church. Question 
#2 - Is there a set number of Deacons? The Moderator responded that the number was up to the 
local Church, and, in our case, the Session had selected three classes of three Deacons each. 
Question #3- What was the duty and responsibility of the Deacons. The Moderator responded that, 
in our Church, they would be assisting the Director of Congregational Care, in providing care and 
compassion to members of our Congregation who were home bound or in assisted living situations 
or needing special care due to special circumstances. Question #4 – What is the term limit? The 
Moderator responded that at our Church, the Deacons would be limited to six consecutive years of 
service, similar to the Elders. The Moderator called for more questions and/or discussion. There 
was none. Upon motion made by Jim Crutchfield, seconded by Sandy Emery, it was moved that the 
By Laws be amended as presented. The Meeting proceeded to vote on the Adoption of the          
Proposed By Laws. The Moderator called for the vote. The vote was unanimous without any        
abstentions or objections.  
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Introduction of the Elders 

 
The Moderator next introduced the Ruling Elders present, asking them each to stand as their name 
was called. The eight present were Becky Bros, Charlotte Hornback, Dottie Wise, Jim Crutchfield, 
Bob Peacock, John T. Smith, Bill Johnston, and Dick Young. Elder Rose Gorman was excused.  
 

Introduction of New Members 
 

The Moderator noted the presence of several new members at the Congregational Meeting. He 
asked that they all stand and be recognized by a round of applause.  

 
Ice Cream Social 

 
The Business Meeting was then interrupted for the ice cream social.  

 
Introduction of Serving Staff 

 
The Moderator called the Meeting back to order and asked the Congregation to express their       
appreciation to Youth Pastor, Brad Harter, and the youth ministry members who had served us   
during the meeting. All the young people were called out and given a generous round of applause.  
 

Adjournment and Prayer 
 

The Moderator requested that the Meeting be adjourned with prayer. All the Congregation stood 
and the Moderator lead us in prayer as he expressed our gratitude to God for His presence at our 
Meeting, for His guidance of our Church, and His love for us and forgiveness of all our sins.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Clerk of Session  
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NLPC Special Congregational Meeting, August 1, 2017 (Contõd) 
 



2017 REPORT OF THE SENIOR PASTOR/HEAD OF STAFF 
 

Near the beginning of his letter to the church at Ephesus, Paul wrote: “I have heard of your 
faith in the Lord Jesus and your love toward all the saints, and for this reason I do not 
cease to give thanks for you as I remember you in my prayers” (Ephesians 1:15–16 
NRSV). I feel the same as I hear—and see—your faith and love at North Lake. I give thanks to 
God for you and for our partnership in the Lord Jesus! 
 
As the Senior Pastor of NLPC, I serve as Head of Staff and the Moderator of Session. So I get 
to witness the remarkable faith and love of our spiritual leaders. The new group of deacons—
elected and installed in 2017—has raised our congregational care to a heart-warming level 
with their calls and contacts. The elders who serve on Session provide oversight for the church 
ministries and mission. I am privileged to sit at the table with them to observe their astute, 
prayerful leadership.  
 
We are also blessed with a committed staff. From the church office, to campus maintenance, 
to the day-care center, to our local missions (Operation Homebound and the Christian Food 
Pantry), to music and worship, to discipleship ministries, to the pastoral team, our NLPC staff 
does a marvelous job. During 2017, we had several transitions.  Lynn Miller was officially     
approved and commissioned by the Presbytery of Central Florida for her full-time role as our 
Director of Congregational Care. We said farewell to Keenan Crowley when he moved to      
another form of youth ministry, and we welcomed Brad Harter as our new Director of Youth 
Ministry. We celebrated with Sandra Willetts her “retirement again” from choir conducting. After 
a diligent search, North Lake and the chancel choir gladly offered the director role to Chris 
Endsley, who had already been at the organ console every Sunday. Then we asked Linda 
Rosalsky to be the regular accompanist for the choir. These changes reflect God’s blessings 
and guidance for an effective, stable church staff. I want to convey my thank you to each staff 
member for their hard work and creative energy to the glory of God. 
 
Our worship life is dynamic and varied across the three services in two different styles. I       
continue to grow as a preacher because this is a congregation with an appetite for God’s word. 
Pastor Dan, Pastor Mike, and I all recognize what a privilege it is to preach in this worship    
setting and for this congregation. We feel the prayers of many who lift up the NLPC pastors 
and whoever is responsible for the worship message. In addition to preaching, I was able to 
teach two cycles of our 100-level introductory classes like, “Learning How to Pray” and “Basic 
Christian Beliefs.” And I have numerous opportunities to meet with small groups, classes, or 
special events at NLPC. Frequently I’m asked to speak a few words of welcome, or lead prayer 
and devotions, or address a gathering on a selected topic. Consequently, I get to observe your 
faithfulness in the Lord Jesus in many different ways and places. 
 
Another example is your giving to the Lord through North Lake, which surpassed the 2017    
operating budget projection by 4.2%. Your 2017 generosity represented a 7.3% increase over 
the previous year. Your “love toward all the saints” was reflected in an additional $437,000 
through designated giving, the majority of which displayed the love of Christ through mission in 
our community and around the world. Your response to the monthly Second Mile Offering has 
been a great blessing and cause for thanksgiving. The December (Christmas) contributions 
alone exceeded $51,000 for the new health clinic in the Tete province of Mozambique. Below 
my report please see the attached message from our friends, Rev. Nedson Zulu and Sebber 
Banda. 
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2017 REPORT OF THE SENIOR PASTOR/HEAD OF STAFF (Cont’d) 
 

This past year was memorable also because we celebrated the 25th birthday of our church, 
having been chartered in 1992. Then in September we weathered the fury of Hurricane Irma 
through central Florida. The arrival of that storm forced us to cancel our September 10 worship 
services. The year 2017 was personally memorable for me because I completed the            
requirements for my doctoral degree and graduated from Asbury Theological Seminary. Down 
the home stretch, you all helped me with the dissertation and with your encouragement and 
prayers.  
 
Near the end of 2017, the Session commissioned a new team for strategic planning. We’re 
calling them the Body Builders Team (based on Ephesians 4:15-16) to consider how we are 
building up the Body of Christ at North Lake for the future. I have the joy of facilitating that 
team, and we charged into our work with weekly meetings in December. Our hope is to work 
intensively for a half-year and to deliver a substantial planning report to the Session by June. 
You will be hearing more from the team in the months ahead. 
 
This past year has been truly exciting and faithful. That’s why I began this report with         
Ephesians 1:15-16. Your faith in Jesus and your love for all the saints prompt my unceasing 
gratitude as I remember you in my prayers. 
 
To God be the glory! 
 
 
 
The Rev. Dr. Jeffrey A. Hosmer 
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December 28, 2017 
 
North Lake Brethren in Mission, 
 
For all you friends, words will never be enough to say THANK YOU. But God understands 
better what we mean from deep down in our hearts. May God continue blessing you all for 
THE LOVE OFFERING. You all proved to us that we have friends who really care and can 
reach out with us to the needy communities especially where health is concerned. 
 
We thank God for your Love and it's a great MIRACLE through you at God's only time and 
from people of His Choice. May God add more to all your families and provide all your needs 
whenever need be and when possible. 
 
Many blessings and thanks from all of us in Africa Mozambique Tete Province with all 
friends and families. 
 
Regards to all  
 
Sebber Banda and the Rev. Nedson Zulu 



CLERK OF SESSION REPORT - 2017 

Membership Statistics 
 

Total Membership as of December 31, 2017 1,552 
Total Membership as of December 31, 2016 1,531 
 + 21        
 

Gains for 2017  
Through attendance at 101 class 92 
Through Session approval                                       7 
 99  
  

 
Losses for 2017 125  

By death  35  
By transfers  20   
Other  23  

 
Net gain for 2017 21 
 
Baptisms  8  
 
 

This report does not reflect statistics for individuals in special categories defined in the Book of 
Order, such as inactive members. 
 
Attendance report: 
 Average attendance all services 2017 1,313  
 Average attendance all services 2016 1,379  
 Difference in average attendance all services -66  
 
 
David Tyler 
Clerk of Session 
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ADMINISTRATION REPORT - 2017 

 

 

There have been many improvements made at North Lake during the year and one of 
the most exciting was the celebration for our 25th Anniversary.  We had several events 
and mementos made that were available to all.  A truly exciting event in our history. 
 

The Memorial Garden and pathway to the Memorial Garden was improved by adding a            
decorative coating to the sidewalk.  This has only enhanced the beauty of this area  
beside the church. 
 

The landscaping also had substantial work completed.  There was a significant amount 
of tree trimming completed around the Sanctuary Building and Little Blessings Child 
Care Building.  There was also substantial re-landscaping completed around the      
Rolling Acres Church sign and the east side of the Sanctuary Building near the office 
entry door.   
 

Many improvements were made to the church building.  A new air conditioner was    
installed that cools a mechanical room, women's restroom, and the library.  An area in 
the lobby was added specifically for the children and youth to use to communicate with 
the congregation.  A redesign was done with signage and purpose of the desks in the 
lobby.  We improved the aesthetics of the lobby by adding collection tubs for Christian 
Food Pantry and Camp Sozo.  Additional emergency response buttons were            
purchased and installed to improve the security of the church.  There were also new 
signs installed on the campus to make it more visible and easier to see the path to the 
church office.  A place to add additional storage was started by pouring a concrete pad 
near the dumpsters. 
 

A 24 passenger bus was purchased to assist with making fewer trips to the elementary 
school for several ministry programs and a parking pad was installed for the two      
buses now owned by the church. 
 

Operation Homebound had a tilting skillet in the kitchen that was not utilized.  This was 
sold and the funds generated purchased a much needed double convection oven. 
 

Little Blessings also had several improvements to the playground as well as a large 

repair from rain leakage. The playground had all the existing playground equipment 

treated with a new powder coating that made it look like or better than new.  There was 

also new equipment installed in the playground. The mulch was refurbished and       

increased to 12 inches with certified playground mulch. There were also several new 

computers purchased for the children to learn how to use computers before entering 

elementary school. 
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DISCIPLESHIP MINISTRY REPORT - 2017 
 

 

2017 was an exciting year in which we saw significant growth across all facets of the Discipleship 
Ministry. Across the board, excitement and growth was buoyed by the Discipleship Team under the 
new logo and model of “Connect, Grow, and Serve”. The team introduced easier access to informa-
tion through their new ministry desk, class planning, and descriptive pamphlets. The results of their 
efforts, and those of all factions of the ministry are evidenced in the individual bullets below: 
 
CHILDREN AND YOUTH: 
Sunday School - 1 staff person and 4 volunteers cared for an average 20-25 children, from      
nursery to fifth grade (an increase over 2016). Middle school youth began assisting with Sunday 
school on a regular basis. 
LOGOS - 33 children, supported by 28 volunteers, meet weekly to enjoy a great meal, worship,   
Bible study, music, activities and more.  
VBS - 81 children and 51 volunteers (an increase over 2016) enjoyed "Trueassic Park - A Dinosaur 
Bible Adventure".  The children donated $490.87 to The Christian Food Pantry.  
Christmas Night at North Lake - Attended by 600 plus to enjoy the Little Blessings Pageant of 
"The Grumpy Shepherd", pictures with Mr. and Mrs. Santa, Christmas crafts, children's choir, praise 
band carols, gift card drawings and, of course, food. 
Little Blessings Christian Day Care – Continued steady growth in 2017 with105 children, 33 VPK 
children graduated and Little Blessings enjoyed a substantial waiting list of applicants, which we 
hope to accommodate and allow us to grow further when quality persons can be found to fill our 
staff vacancies. 85% of our families pay tuition, but we are also able to provide financially          
challenged families support from the School Readiness Program. Students participated in VBS,  
LOGOS, Christmas Night at North Lake, the Easter egg hunt, story times with Pastor Denny, Lady 
Lake and Blue Bus Library visits, and Read Across Florida, in addition to many other interesting 
visits (fire trucks, animals, etc.). 
 
Mid-High/High School Youth ,aka, Refuge 511 - 2017 was a banner year, where students Con-
nected by building true relationships; Grew to know, value and use the Bible in their daily lives – 
knowing what it says about creation, the fall, and redemption; and learned the rewards of Serving 
in many facets of the church and a variety of other scenarios. Encouraged and led to discuss a vari-
ety of life’s challenges and how to apply Biblical guidance has been the cornerstone to developing 
these youth as true disciples. Three youth accepted Jesus and were baptized in 2017, and all have 
become more visible to our congregation through the newly established SERVant Leadership Pro-
gram where, as acolytes, readers, Holy Grounds Café workers, praise and worship team partici-
pants, and banquet and Children’s Ministry helpers, they witness their love of Christ. They have 
also served outside the church on mission and enjoyed the benefits of joy and fulfillment that result 
from sharing their gifts. 
 
Program Promotions: 
¶ Easter Egg Hunt – Open to the community, this event offered an opportunity to acquaint 

area residents with children to our church. 
¶ Lady Lake Fall Festival – Held at the Lady Lake ballfields, NLPC participated to familiarize 

families in the community with our adult services and children’s programs. 
¶ Lady Lake Christmas Parade – Provided an opportunity to be seen in the community and 

invite families to Christmas Night at North Lake (the following evening). 
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DISCIPLESHIP MINISTRY REPORT - 2017 (Cont’d) 
 

ADULT DISCIPLESHIP: 
 
Adult Bible Studies: 
 
¶ Bethel – Began in January, led by Bob Collins. 
¶ Six Week Studies – Initiated for new and existing members: Learn to Pray, Reading 

the Bible, Basic Christian Beliefs, Writing and Authority of Scripture, and Five Simple 
Ways to Share Your Faith. Led by Pastor Jeff Hosmer. 

¶ Pathfinders – Sunday’s at 9:30 a.m. Bible Studies led by Jeff and Marilyn Waites. 
¶ Joyful Encouragers – Sunday’s at 9:30 a.m. Bible Studies led by Dr. Randy Braddom. 
¶ Living Waters – A first-ever adult Sunday school after the Contemporary Service      

began during the fall of 2017 and continues with strong participation; using video leads 
to explore Biblical teaching and prompt discussion leading to renewed or strengthened 
faith. Led by Eileen Bottari. 

¶ Men’s Breakfast – Met on Saturday mornings at 8:00 a.m. and continues into the new 
year. 

¶ 101 Discipleship at North Lake Class – Averaged 30 attendees each quarter, with a 
total of 92 who became NLPC members. 

¶ Presbyterian Women Circles – Eight groups met monthly for study and mission     
support activities. 

 
Support Groups: 

- Grief – Pastor Lynn Miller led support groups for people having difficulty dealing with 
the loss, or sickness, of a loved one. 

 
Small Groups – The small group ministry surpassed expectations in 2017 as we have been 
blessed by those who have answered God’s call to lead. Highlights include: 
¶ Appointment of a volunteer Small Group Ministry Coordinator in August 
¶ The formation of a Small Group Ministry Team 
¶ Establishment of eight new small groups 
¶ A set of Strategic Goals to focus on the promotion and growth of small groups; and, 

training for leaders. 
 

While the Small Group Team hasn’t yet captured the total number of small groups at NLPC, 
feedback from those known to us and the establishment of eight new groups, suggest this   
ministry is growing. 
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CONGREGATIONAL CARE REPORT - 2017  
 
It has been a pleasure serving as Pastor over Congregational Care and Fellowship this past 
year. Below are highlights of a very busy year serving our Church Family and Community.  
Please see the Life @ North Lake Church Ministries How To Get Involved brochure for a    
complete listing of Care and Fellowship Ministries.    
 
¶ ALZHEIMER’S SUPPORT MINISTRY - Chaired by Louise Shuey.  Information and support 

offered to those diagnosed with Alzheimer’s along with caregivers support. 

¶  BEREAVEMENT AND GRIEF SUPPORT MINISTRY - This is a time when those             
experiencing a loss can come together, share and receive encouragement.   

¶ BUDDY MINISTRY- Chaired by Marilyn Waites.  This ministry has been serving those who 
are lonely, sharing Christian love and fellowship; over 40 people are receiving visits.     

¶ CRISIS CARE MINISTRY - Offers suggestions to those finding themselves with no other 
place to turn, this is a confidential ministry.  Dr. Robert Hazlett is the chair.   

¶ DEACONS - Our nine Deacons are serving our congregation by making phone calls, home 
and hospital visits along with reaching out to those they serve.  We welcome this new     
ministry!    

¶ EXTENDED TABLE MINISTRY - Chaired by Dee Adams.  Served 297 Communion this 
past year to those unable to travel to church.     

¶ HANDY MAN MINISTRY - This ministry offers small home repairs.  Gene Blomquist chair.   

¶ HEALING TEAM MINISTRY - Is active, offering healing prayer and anointing every 
Wednesday   morning.   Healing services are offered 4 times a year on Sunday               
afternoon’s. Pat Schoch chairs this ministry.  Prayer requests take first precedent over   
ministry business.      

¶ MEMORIAL SERVICE GREETERS - This ministry, co-chaired by Louise and Carl Shuey, 
welcomes those attending Memorial and Funeral Services handing out bulletins and     
greeting them.   

¶ MEMORIAL SERVICE MINISTRY - Prepares light lunches after services when requested.  
Char Zientara is the chair and always welcomes new volunteers.   

¶ PARENTS WITH ADULT CHILDREN - (PAC) Offering support for parents who have adult 
children returning home.  Chair, Dr. Robert Hazlett.   

¶ PARISH NURSE MINISTRY - Offers blood pressure screenings 3rd Sunday after each    
service.  Home visits may be requested. Chair is Beverly Helfferich      

¶ PASTORAL HOSPITAL VISITATIONS - Visitations are made by our Pastoral Staff to local 
hospital and care facilities.  

¶ SPIRITED SINGLES - Once again is up and running, sharing Christian fellowship and      
outings.  

¶ STEPHEN MINISTRY - One-on-one confidential Christian care giving is offered by a team 
of trained Stephen Ministers.   

¶ TRANSPORTATION MINISTRY - This ministry is for medical appointments only. Chair, 
Maggie Cooper.  
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CONGREGATIONAL CARE REPORT - 2017  (Cont’d) 
 

 

Our highlights for the year were:     
                                                                                                     
¶ Serving our church family and community.     
¶ On August 1st,we hosted an Ice Cream Social in conjunction with a Congregational        

Meeting, voting and electing Deacons.   
¶ Adding ‘Surviving the Holidays’ to our Grief Share Ministry.  
¶ Advent Service of Remembrance with 161 names to be remembered.     
¶ Two bus trips, Holy Land Experience and St. Augustine Night of Lights.   
¶ Spirited Singles and Transportation Ministries are once again active.   
 
I would like to thank the volunteers who shared their spirit and heart; you are truly a blessing to 
others.  
 
Blessings and Smiles, 
 
Pastor Lynn J. Miller                                                                                                                                                       

Director of Congregational Care                     - 
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25th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION -- March 2017 
 

Our committee started with a great group of responsible people who took on a task and each 
worked to make every event in the Celebration a wonderful reality. 
 

WHAT WAS INVOLVED? 
 

¶ Outstanding videos from members who shared memories and what was in their hearts 
about life at North Lake. 

¶ A beautiful rendering of the church, created by Sharon Hay -- this was used as a fund 
raiser.  This was presented on prints and on note cards.  PW circles sold these. 

¶ Five colorful banners, again Sharon Hay creations, depicted life at the church in five year 
increments. 

¶ A Parade of Ministries (complete with banners representing the ministry) moved among the 
congregants at all services.  This definitely energized the members to see all of the         
numerous activities available at NL. 

¶ Bright floral arrangements, created by Betty Senter, featured silver "25" in them. 

¶ Timely announcements: preview poem; "Did You Know...." teasers that eloquently told of 
our past.  E-mails and bulletin messages and articles in the Newsletter all told of coming 
attractions. 

¶ A written history was included in the envelope of all church prints and available to pick up 
in the Welcome Center. 

¶ A scrapbook which compiled mementos borrowed from church members. 

¶ A feature wall showcasing pictures of our past; a list of our Chartered Members, etc. 

¶ Photos and videos were taken to capture our event. 

¶ Sermons that wove past events of our history. 

¶ Former pastors, staff and leaders were invited to share in the day; or if unable to attend, 
asked to share written notes of their memories of North Lake.  

¶ Founding Pastor, Gary Lester, delivered the sermon on the Celebration Sunday. 

¶ Two blended services (combination of the traditional and the contemporary) were held the 
last Sunday. 

¶ Special reception between the services enabled attendees to greet one another. 

¶ A special song created by the Dave and Mac Sanders was performed at both services. The 
choir and the Praise Band both led the music. 

¶ A special Children's Moment featured "Digger the Puppet" in an Anniversary feature. 

¶ A Time Capsule was created with special items representing our past. 

 

The month long Celebration was a joyful reminder of our great  

HERITAGE of 25 AMAZING YEARS. 

 
Judy Etheridge 
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MINISTRY YEAR END REPORT 2017 
 
Ministry Coaches were established to help New Members with Judy Etheridge taking            
responsibility to find the Coaches and conducting their training.  Feedback was positive from 
both the New Members and the Ministry Coaches.  It was decided to extend the usage of the 
Ministry Coaches to the whole Congregation and that process was begun in late 2017. 
 
The Nominating Committee met in March to start search for 9 Deacons; hoping for a          
Congregational Meeting in late summer.  We had 13 names of interested people and after    
interviews selected the following names for nomination to the Congregation: 
 
 Class of 2018 
1. Carol Sabourin   
2. Joan Kirby 
3. Paul Greene 
 

Class of 2019 
4. Mike England 
5. Kathy Anderson  
6. Joe Fortenbaugh 
 

Class of 2022 
7. Bob Null    
8. Peggy Kelly 
9. Lynn West 
 
 
In October the search for 3 Elders for the Class of 2021 was started by advertising in the 
Newsletter and Bulletin.  We submitted the following names for nomination to the                 
Congregation: 
 
¶ Wayne Butler 
¶ Richard Vehling 
¶ Judy Wardle 
 
We thank the Congregation for the privilege of being able to serve in this capacity and want to 
thank all of you for being willing to serve where God calls you. You are a blessing! 
 
Submitted by: 
Ministry Elder Charlotte Hornback 
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MISSION REPORT - 2017 
 

The mission committee follows the guide from the Book of Order W-5.03 and on the words and 
charges of Jesus Christ in Matthew 28:19-20; Mark 16:15; Luke 24:47; John 20:21 and Acts 
1:18 on establishing the missions of North Lake Presbytery Church.  The biggest challenge is 
to make sure our missions are balanced between home and foreign, which we feel they are at 
this time. 
 
A new mission team will be forming in January to meet four times a year with email being used 
in-between.  2017 was our first full year holding the 2nd Mile Offering with each month         
highlighting a different mission of the church. 
 
January - We highlighted the mission trip to Cuba, and had the commissioning of the team.  
The team purchased everything we took and we used the money budgeted for Cuba. Although 
we didn't ask for any money, there was $2,785 designated for Cuba.  (The 10 member mission 
team took $3,500 with them to cover expenses and help with projects there.) 
 

Members also attended the Martin Luther King Scholarship breakfast with the gift of $1,000 
from the mission funds and $600 from the Pathfinders Sunday School class. 
 

February - Undie Sunday was the mission this month.  There were 5,192 pairs of undies      
donated and $5,065 was collected.  We work through "Love a Child" mission located in Fort 
Myers and their work is in Haiti. Tem Heisberger is the founder of this mission.  We will be 
looking into making some changes to this mission in 2018. 
 

March - Operation Homebound was highlighted for the second year in a row. This mission    
operates on donations and money charged for the meals. The kitchen cooked 56,061 meals 
for the year and delivered 52,143.  
 

We also celebrated the 25th Anniversary of the church and one Sunday had a mission/ministry 
parade through the church with booths set up outside. 
 
April - We used the theme of "Feeding the Hungry" and split the offering between missions.  
We collected $4,695 and distributed as follows: 
¶ $1500 "Feed the Kids";  
¶ $1000 Rise Against Hunger;  
¶ $1000 "Love a Child";  
¶ $597.50 to "New Missions System" our missionaries in Ethiopia 
¶ $597.50 to "Global Ministries", Rev Rakesh in India. 
 

May - "Back to School Back Packs."  This is the first year we consolidated our asking down to 
one month.  We went into the month with a reserve of $3,106.72 and raised $13,679.00, but by 
the end of July we had contributions totaling $15,235.72.  More than enough to cover our     
expenses. In December, each of the schools received an additional check for $650.00 to help 
purchase supplies for the rest of the year.  We will start next year off with a balance of 
$2,109.92. We packed 720 Backpacks and bought 380 Avid program binders. 
 

We had a visit from Pastor Edelberto from our Cuban sister church. When he left, we gave him 
$600 to buy a washing machine for the church to help with their laundry mission. 
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MISSION REPORT - 2017 (Cont’d) 
 

June - The Youth of NLPC were highlighted. 
 

 This month we also had two people on a mission trip to Africa with the Outreach Foundation. 
 

July - “Back to School Month.” We held a drive to collect tennis shoes to support the children in 
the Ocala Forest.  Approximately 370 pairs of shoes and $2,604 in cash to buy additional 
needed shoes was given to Sozo.  
 

August - we didn't highlight a specific mission but continued with the Back to School theme in 
packing and delivering the back packs to the correct schools. 
 

We also had a collection for Hurricane Disaster and sent approximately $13,000 to the        
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance Fund. 
 

September - Love INC and their Trivia night held at NLPC were our mission highlights.  There 
were 226 tickets sold for Trivia Night with 160 in attendance which raised $2,800 for Love INC.  
In addition, there was a gift of $4,100 made to this mission.  We had a reserve of $4,100 in our 
mission budget that was given to Love, INC on Trivia night for use in designing their new    
meeting room. 
 

During this month, the Martell’s, our missionaries from Ethiopia, also visited the church. In ad-
dition, a $1,000 check was sent to Cuba to help with hurricane relief. 
 

October - This month was the beginning of our "Operation Christmas Child" done through    
Samaritan's Purse.  This mission ran through to November 20. We collected 1,089 boxes from 
NLPC and as the regional drop off center we collected 2,019 more boxes from other churches 
and the community for a total count of 3,108 boxes packed and delivered to another collection 
location.  It took 27 volunteers with a total of 156 hours.  We will be discussing changes in this 
program for next year. 
 

November & December - During the mission trip to Africa, it was determined that there was a 
need for a medical center to be built in Mozambique.  Therefore, the 2nd Mile Offering was 
designated for this project. The goal was to collect $40,000 during November, December and 
January, however, after the Christmas Eve collection the fund collected totaled $46,554.  This 
is enough to build the center and the housing for four people to run the center.  The collection 
for January was cancelled. 
 
Missions not covered by our 2nd Mile: 
 

Food Pantry -  The pantry operates on financial and food donations. The total number of     
people fed during the year totals 11,418, which is 4,413 families (335,205 pounds of food     
distributed over the year).  They receive donations from Winn Dixie, Target, Publix plus food 
drives and the 1st Sunday of the month donations from the congregation.  In addition, the pan-
try buys from Second Harvest. This ministry has a healthy cash reserve.  
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MISSION REPORT - 2017 (Cont’d) 
 
Feed the Kids - During the school year 2016-2017, 3,160 bags of food were packed.  The 
same amount was estimated for the 2017-2018 school year.  However, in December it was 
requested that we increase the number of bags packed each week. It is our hope that the    
congregation will help financially as we support 30 more children each week in this program.  
We spend approximately $5.14 per bag per week. This mission costs about $2,400 a month 
and is done through donations. 
 

This is the first year we have used some of our missions in a combined effort. The Food Pantry 
has been supplying the youth group with food for their meeting; they are also helping LOGOS.  
In addition, prior to Thanksgiving, we sent home flyers to the children we feed in our school   
program asking if they would like turkey dinners.  The requested dinners were picked up at the 
pantry, giving the parents or guardians an opportunity to sign up for the pantry.  We made the 
same offer for Christmas with hams and this time we extended the opportunity to our children 
in Sunday School and the Youth group, plus Little Blessings.  A similiar offer will be made for 
Easter of 2018. 
 

The pantry tried being open on a Saturday morning and one evening until 4:30 p.m.  The     
evening pickup was better and now we will consider whether the pantry should be open until 
6:30 p.m. one evening a week.  
 

Mountain TOP - Attendance was down this year.  Unfortunately the person who took over did 
not have enough time to lead this mission.  We will try one more time and see if attendance 
picks up. A total of $400 was donated to the camp. It might be time to reconsider this mission. 
 

SOZO Kids - We have backed off somewhat with this mission due to the number of              
participating groups from The Villages and surrounding area. We did combine some of the    
reserve money and sent a check for $5,000 to help with hurricane damage.  We still have over 
$2,000 in reserve to work on homes in the Ocala Forest, but there has been no follow-up on 
this.  Will re-evaluate this mission. 
 

Cuba - We were requested to keep the size of our mission group sent to Cuba small.  We are 
frustrated trying to work with Edelberto as he is so busy with being moderator, etc.  After the 
trip in February 2018, we will discuss what we feel is the best step in our agreement with Cuba. 
Cuba's budget is $2,400 for the year. We sent $1000 to help with hurricane damage, plus 
$1,500 to help with the support of the Cuban project church wide. 
 

Handy Man Ministry  - This ministry floats back and forth between pastoral care and missions, 
but their finances come from the Mission budget and the majority of home repairs are through 
Love, INC.  A group was formed a year ago, which made it easier for Gene to get the approval 
he needs to do the repairs. 
 

Gleaning - This mission has been dropped, primarily because the groves are no longer located 
close to us. 
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MISSION REPORT - 2017 (Cont’d) 
 

Missionaries - These are part of the planned budget: 
¶ Nedson Zula and Sebber Banda receive $12,000 for the year for work through the         

Outreach Foundation in the Tete Province of Mozambique 
¶ Gigi and Scott Martell receive  $11,000 for the year for work through New Missions       

System. Their work is in Ethiopia. 
¶ JoElla Holman receives $6,000 a year for missionary work through the Central Florida 

Presbytery in the Caribbean and Cuba. 
¶ Rev Rakesh receives $1500 a year.  He ministers to lepers and children in India through 

Global Shine Ministry. 
 

I am sure somewhere along the way I have forgotten to mention the wonderful work being 
done for the Kingdom by more of His children at North Lake Presbyterian Church. I also give 
thanks that our two largest ministries (The Christian Food Pantry and Operation Homebound) 
not only minister to the people we are helping, but also offer an opportunity to the people in the 
community to volunteer.  Without them we would not be able to support the growth these two 
missions have had.  I truly feel that North Lake understands that we are blessed to be a     
blessing. 
 
Becky Bros 
Ministry & Mission Elder 
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CHRISTIAN FOOD PANTRY - 2017 
 

The Christian Food Pantry had another successful year thanks to the generosity of our        
congregation and the strong support of many local area residents, clubs and other 
churches.  During the year, the pantry assisted a total of 4,143 local families representing 
11,500 individuals.  These families enjoyed better meals and nutrition thanks to you. 
 
Through local support from Winn Dixie, Publix and Target,  the pantry received and distributed 
over $150,000 pounds of frozen meat, produce, bread, deli items and pastries to our           
families.  In 2017, we were also able to provide our families with Easter Hams, Thanksgiving 
Turkeys and Christmas Hams with everything needed to complete a nice family meal.  This 
year the pantry also assisted about forty families from our local elementary school with 
Thanksgiving and Christmas dinner items. 
 
Our volunteers did a wonderful job in staffing the pantry, transporting groceries from our       
grocers to the pantry, unloading and putting away the food purchased through Feed America 
twice a month, and delivering the donated items from the North Lake congregation each month 
to the pantry.  About one hundred volunteers make all this happen.  We want to pay a special 
note of appreciation to all those who help. 
 
Thanks to all for being a blessing to those less fortunate! 
 
Respectfully, 
Carrol Neal 
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OPERATION HOMEBOUND REPORT - 2017 

 

The Operation Homebound program had a great 2017 due to the generosity of the North Lake 
Presbyterian Church congregation and the volunteers from, not only NLPC, but other 18 
neighboring churches. We were able to meet the 2017 Budget and through the help of a 
United Way grant feed almost 30 people who are struggling financially. What a blessing for 
them and us to know folks wouldn’t go hungry! 
 
At the end of 2017 the program had served 740,315 meals since our birth date on May 4, 
1998. Our goal of reaching 750,000 meals will occur this spring. What an accomplishment for 
North Lake, the congregation and OHB volunteers! Thank you! 
 

2017 OHB Budget:      Achieved 
Number of meals produced since inception (5/4/1998)* 740,315 
Number of meals produced in 2017: 56,061 
Number of volunteers: 400 
Number of hours worked daily(volunteers and paid staff): 430 
Number of routes: 19 
Approximate number of miles driven each year: 104,000 
Approximate number of miles driven each day: 400 
Special Events Fundraisers**: $18,200 
Senior Gift Tree (July and December): 100+ tags; 78 ppl 
Funerals***: $6,880 
United Way Grant****: $15,000 
 

 
 
 
 
* In the spring of 2018 OHB will have produced 750,000 meals! 
** Includes: Lions Club Golf Tournament (March); Arnold Palmer Invitational (March);     

2 Health Expos. 
*** Funerals: families paid for food; OHB ordered what was requested. No profit made. 
**** Pays for clients who meet the OHB Financial Needs Assessment standard. 
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WELCOME AND WORSHIP YEAR END REPORT - 2017  
 

Elder Dottie Wise’s portion of report: 

 
The focus for Welcome and Worship this year has been to look at all the Sunday Morning     
ministries from parking to church services and determine how to be more consistently         
welcoming, helpful, and responsive to needs of all members and visitors in attendance.  
 
I’ll summarize each ministry’s progress, changes, and continuing needs below: 
 
Parking: 
Parking continues to be an area of concern since there is a shortage of parking and congestion 
between services with cars both coming in and going out. 
¶ Parking ministry is under the direction of Ed Walker.  
¶ Training of volunteers occurred in November. 
¶ This year’s ministry began in December with a much larger crew of volunteers than in 

previous years. 
¶ The crew is very organized and helpful. 
¶ Special thanks to Ed Walker for on-hands leadership and to our ministers and Mike 

Snow for promoting recruitment of new volunteers. 
Needs: 
¶ Golf cart to help shuttle church attendees from parking spots to church building. 
¶ Continue to look at ways to minimize congestion. 

 
Church Lobby: 
The church lobby was in need of a new arrangement of stations to meet the current needs of 
Sunday morning attendees. 
    Lobby Stations 
¶ Relocation of the help/visitor desk, discipleship/sign up desk, children’s registration 

area and new signage have simplified and de-cluttered the lobby areas. 
    Welcome Desk 
¶ Welcome desk volunteers were surveyed, had a training session, received instruction 

and resource materials.  The volunteer schedule was updated. 
    Lobby/Door Greeters 
¶ More volunteers have been recruited to greet at doors and in the lobby area and an         

updated schedule was created 
    Coffee Bar 
¶ Toni Miller and her husband need to be commended for organizing, recruiting           

volunteers and running/overseeing this station all year. 
Needs: 
¶ Banner near desk to highlight new guest registration. 
¶ Perhaps sandwich board (removable – indoor- upper lobby/outdoor?) directing         

contemporary attendees to new guest registration. 
¶ Vests for door greeters to help identify them. 
¶ Revisit coffee bar organization to determine more sustainable way to run ministry. 
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WELCOME AND WORSHIP YEAR END REPORT - 2017 (Cont’d) 
 
 

Outside of Church 
Attempting to create a more welcoming entrance/ presence. 
Needs/Ideas: 

¶ Changeable outdoor banners hung between pillars to highlight verses, seasons,      
welcome, etc. 

¶ New church sign that promotes upcoming events (electronic?). 
 

Church Services: 
Discussed services both traditional and contemporary. 
¶ Added initial informal songfest to traditional services. 
¶ Special recognition to Mike Snow for an outstanding job.  Well received by congrega-

tion. 
¶ Increased announcements from pulpit and videos to highlight upcoming events. 

Needs: 
¶ Modern amplification system to accommodate limited hearing attendees. 
¶ Numbering system for seating to allow event seat-specific ticket sales. 

 
Dottie Wise 
Welcome & Worship Elder 
 
 

Elder Rose Gorman’s portion of report: 
 

Dr. Sandra Willetts resigned as choir director in April due to health reasons.  Chris Endsley   
became our interim director.  A search committee was formed and Chris Endsley became our 
choir director and he also remained the organist. 
 
The choir, under the direction of Chris Endsley, gave two Christmas concerts in December in 
which approximately 2,000 were in attendance. 
 
We purchased new communion and offering trays and candle lighting staffs to replace the    
existing equipment.  The old equipment was donated to a church in Ocala. 
 
Christmas Eve day there was a 9:45 a.m. contemporary service and an 11:15 a.m. traditional 
service.  That evening there were two services, a 5:00 p.m. contemporary service and a 7:00 
p.m. traditional service.  Both were candlelight services.  The 7:00 p.m. service served        
communion by intinction. 
 
The youth have been acolytes at the 11:15 a.m. service and also at the Christmas Eve service.  
Everyone enjoys seeing them serve the Lord in this ministry. 
 
Ushers are still needed, especially at the 11:15 a.m. service.  It is felt that another usher     
training session is needed in 2018 focusing on safety and emergency procedures. 
 
Rose Gorman 

Welcome & Worship Elder 
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